

September 5<sup>th</sup>, 2023

Dear Old Mill Rd. Resident,

SUBJECT: Old Mill Rd. Bridge Repair & Paving of Old Mill Rd.

The waterline project contractor, Denis Gratton Construction Ltd., will be repairing the deck on the bridge during the 2<sup>nd</sup> week of September. The bridge is scheduled to be closed between **Tuesday, September 12<sup>th</sup>**, **to Friday, September 15<sup>th</sup>**. Residents will need to use Graham Hill and Newburn Rd., during this period. We recognize that this is a major inconvenience, but the decking replacement work does require full bridge closure.

Also, Interpaving Limited, the asphalt subcontractor for the Old Mill Rd. Waterline Project, is tentatively scheduled to lay asphalt on Old Mill Road on <u>September 12th</u>, <u>2023</u>. The asphalt will be laid between Main St. and the Old Mill Rd. bridge.

If you have concerns or questions about this work, please contact me (info below). We thank you for your ongoing patience with this project and apologize for any inconvenience this may cause.

Sincerely,

**Todd Gordon** 

Municipal Project Manager

(705) 282-2611 ext.224 705-923-6189 (mobile)

tgordon@billingstwp.ca